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Guild Meeting
﻿Tuesday, June 11, 2024

10:00 am - 12:00 pm
﻿9:30 am Welcome & Check In

﻿Bankson Hall at Gloria Dei
﻿Lutheran Church

33501 Stonehill Dr. - Dana Point

Programs - Pam Hadfield
We have a lot to look forward to in the upcoming months at Surfside Quilters
Guild. Many wonderful speakers have already been scheduled for us to finish out
2024 and part of 2025, thanks to Jeanette Brooks who is now serving as our
fearless President. 

I am having fun scheduling speakers for the later part of 2025 and the first part of
2026. In my search for new artists to visit our Guild, I am trying to find new
techniques that can be introduced to you as Guild members.

Let’s see who will be visiting and teaching at our Guild in
June. GRACE ERREA, a fiber artist, designer, quilter, and
author. Grace began her quilting career in 2000. Her art is
based on a contemporary, yet realistic, manner.

In 2005, Grace retired from a successful career in a Fortune
500 computer and telecommunications company so she could

focus her time on her art. Grace is a self-taught artist and she’s known for her
exceptional use of value and color in her work. She also has a long list of places
she has exhibited and publications that have featured her. She’s also the author of
“Impressionistic Applique” published by C&T Publishing. We are excited to have
her visit and teach us new things for our June meeting.
www.amazingquiltsbygrace.com
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Mark your calendars for the July 9 meeting with our very
own Michelle Howe and the August 13 meeting with Susy
Nash, who will be teaching us the Laura Heine Method.

Bankson Hall at Gloria Dei Lutheran Church
Please wait for the door to open at 9:00 am

(Driving directions may be found at the end of the newsletter.)
ELEVATOR: If you park at the lower end of the parking lot, walk

through the garden maze. On the other side, below the old sanctuary, is
an elevator. Select 3rd floor and it will take you upstairs to Bankson Hall.

Please be cautious and polite as you leave
the church parking lot after Guild meetings.
We depart at approximately the same time
﻿the pre-school dismisses their little ones.

 

Jeanette Brooks - President

 President’s Corner – Jeanette Brooks

If you talk to anyone in Southern California, they
associate the word "June" with gloom! It has been our
month of gloomy, foggy, hazy mornings where we
hope that the sun will burn off the moist coastal air
and bring sunshine to our dreary days. We want our
summer weather to start! Sunshine, we cry! But, as
quilters have you noticed how placing a piece of gray
fabric next to your colors just makes those colors
really pop and come to life?! Embrace those grays! It

is a great neutral that enhances many colors. Go outside on a gloomy day
and just look at how beautiful a pink rose looks against that sky! Enjoy!
(Now, don’t all wear gray to the June meeting so that we all look at
everyone’s rosy complexion…..hahahaha!)

June Workshop - Grace Errea
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Grace Errea
Intro to Heat-Set Machine Applique—Coral Vine/Morning Glory

Wednesday, June 12, 2024
9:30 AM to 3:30 PM

Gloria Dei Lutheran Church - Dana Point

Description: In this class you will learn to use a “collage with templates”
technique: totally new and you will use nothing else once you try it. It is easy,
foolproof, and the results are always amazing. This technique produces a
﻿no-fray raw edge appliqué. Grace will demonstrate and you will
practice. The students will get a pattern of the Coral Vine/Morning Glory
(approx. 24” wide x 20” high) and will choose the one they want to do.  
Grace will demonstrate each step as you make the quilt of your choice. Come
to learn and practice this technique with the inventor, developer, and teacher
of this amazing new, revolutionary appliqué technique. In addition, you will
also get introduced to the concept of VALUE and learn how to choose your
fabrics, design, and execute the design using VALUE.
 
Kit:  Grace provides a kit that includes the pattern, the Heat-Set product,
dispensing bottle with flip top, pins, and the value matching tool. The price of
the kit will be $36, payable directly to Grace Errea.

Supply List: Pick up a copy of the supply list when you register. 
Cost: The cost of the workshop is $25. Please make checks payable to
Surfside Quilters Guild. 

Note: This workshop is full. Contact Mary Arter to be added to the waiting list.

July Workshop
Vickie Janis & Janis Toman

﻿Easy Bag Making - Vickie Janis and Janis Toman
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Wednesday, July 10, 2024
9:30 AM to 3:30 PM

Gloria Dei Lutheran Church - Dana Point

Description: Have you admired these cute bags
and wished you could have one of your own?
Here’s your chance!

Join Vickie and Janis to learn how to make an easy
one-zipper bag, approximately 7” x 9.” This bag

looks great made with two coordinating fat quarters of fabric.

Kit: Vickie and Janis will provide the pattern, interfacing, hardware, and
fusible fleece for purchase at the workshop (approximately $5).

Supply List: Pick up a copy of the supply list when you register.

﻿Cost: The cost of the workshop is $20. Please make checks payable to
Surfside Quilters Guild.

Note: This workshop is full. Contact Mary Arter to be added to the waiting list.

August and September Workshops are described
later in the newsletter.

Workshops - Mary Arter & Monica Shafer

﻿Workshop Sign Up Info

﻿To sign up for any workshop, email Mary
Arter at mearter@gmail.com then send
her a check.
Please make checks payable to Surfside
Quilters Guild (no abbreviations).
For more information, contact Mary.

May Workshop Raffle Winner:
Maureen Killackey (right) with Monica Shafer and Mary Arter

Mary Mulcahey's President's Quilt

Mary Mulcahey, 2023-2024 President of Surfside Quilters Guild,
was presented with her quilt at the May Guild meeting.
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Thank you, Mary, for all your
efforts as our President.

An Ode to Mary Mulcahey
By Denise Riley

Here’s to Mary giving to SQG her time.
 

When the day is done, she enjoys a glass of wine.
 

When her presidency is completed, you will find her seated
 

With a quilt block finished and a wine glass diminished.
 

But her heart is full with giving……
 

Her secret to happy living!
                                               

"Fruit Basket Upset"
Editor's Note: Do you remember playing a kind of musical chairs
game when you were a kid?

We sat on chairs in a circle with one extra child who had no
chair. Pairs of children were given fruit names. When
“cherries” was called the two who were cherries plus the
child in the middle had to run around the circle and try to
﻿sit in one of the 2 chairs. When “Fruit Basket Upset” was
called everone had to run around the circle and find a chair.

﻿This newsletter is going to be “Fruit Basket Upset.” 
All of the activities/announcements that are usually at the end of the
newsletter will get to be near the top of this newsletter! Here we go!
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Sunshine and Shadows - Sharon Whelan

Maggie Bell made a trip to San Andreas in Northern California to visit her sister,
Barbara. Unfortunately, Barbara needed a trip to the ER and was diagnosed with a
massive infection. She is now in a convalescent hospital and has entered hospice. Our
thought and prayers go to Maggie and her extended family.
In better news, Maggie's daughter, Jen, has been hired as an assistant principal in the
Redlands Unified School District starting next school year. Congratulations to Jen!

Our dedicated newsletter editor, Deanne Meidell, is recovering from left shoulder
surgery. Luckily, she is right handed and can resume her editing duties with this
newsletter. She embellished her sling with a beautiful mini quilt, a real
showstopper. (See photo in BOM Wrap Up)

Barbarann Christensen is happy to report the birth of her great-granddaughter
residing in St. Tropez, France. She is excited about her upcoming trip to meet
her. Congratulations, Barbarann!

Suzette Blake shared the happy news that she will become a great-grandmother
in October. Her holidays will be extra special this year. Congratulations, Suzette!

Phyllis Parente fell recently, suffered a concussion and a cracked pelvis - no
surgery required. After several days in the hospital she is now recuperating at
home. We wish her a good recovery!

Candy Crain is hospitalized. Details to follow.  

If you are aware of any member who would appreciate a card expressing joy or sorrow,
please let me know by email, phone or in person at the Guild meetings. My contact info
is in the Membership Roster. Sincerely, Sharon﻿ Whelan

In Memory of Ellen Heck
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I am so sorry to share the sad news of the passing of Ellen Heck on May 4, 2024.
She had been ill for several years and is now at peace.

Ellen was "sew" generous to help Surfside Quilters Guild financially as we began our
non-profit corporation. She provided a quilt (photo above) for our first fund raiser.

Becky Reed hand quilted it, and Diane Collins added the binding and label.

She also donated a quilt that Mary Freedman had framed, patterns, and ceramic tiles
that depicted several of her quilts. You can see photos of my visit with her on this
link. https://www.surfsidequiltersguild.org/nov-2010-heck.html

Mike took the photos for me.

Ellen's son Gordon has cared for her these past years and he will honor her wishes for
her ashes to be given to the sea. Contributions may be given to a charity of your choice.

I cherish the memories.
Nancy Ota

Block of the Month Wrap Up 2023-2024

﻿From Mary Arter:
The winners of the

2023-24 BOM drawing:

$100 cash
Kelly Counseller (left)

Fabric/thread gift basket
Deanne Meidell (right)

Vickie Janis Vicki Keegan Linda Chiu
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Kelly Counseller Karen Wendel Judy Kamman

5/31/24, 11:57 AM Constant Contact

https://app.constantcontact.com/pages/campaigns/email#/edit/activity/a98f6886-084e-4fe9-95c5-8bf7521b9a1d 8/28



Jeanette Brooks

Holly Betz

Barbarann Christensen

Deanne Meidell

Carol Gobrogge
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Debbie Myers

Peggy & Dave Dutcher

Fun at the PopUp
Shop on May 15

﻿
Kris Kouzelos

BLOCK OF THE MONTH
"OH MY STARS"

Judy Kamman & Holly Betz

We are creating a star studded Irish chain quilt for BOM 2024-25.
The patterns would adapt well to a holiday theme or limited color palette.

The nine blocks (12" finished) will be combined with sashing to finish at 44" square.
An additional border can be added for a 48" square.

The star blocks are Moda Blockheads 5 patterns. You can join a Facebook group (Moda
Blockheads 5) to see posts of multiple fabric options of finished blocks for inspiration.

Fabric requirements:
1 1/2 yard background fabric for blocks and sashing
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3/4 yard print for chain and border
Assorted fat quarters or scraps for the stars 

June 2024

Our star blocks will be in an Irish chain setting.
Only one block is required for June, but these directions

provide instructions to make all four chain blocks.
If you prefer, go ahead and make all four blocks now.

Cutting requirements:
Two strips 2-1/2 inches by WOF (width of fabric) background
Two strips 2-1/2 inches by WOF print

Two strips 4-1/2 inches by WOF background
Cut these strips into 16 4-1/2 inch squares

20 inch x 4-1/2 inch print strip
Cut into 4 4-1/2 inch squares

Seeing Directions:
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Sew 2 strip sets of 2-1/2 inch background fabric and print fabrics
together, press. Cut into 2-1/2 inch units.
Flip to make a standard 4-patch unit.

To assemble one block, sew together in 3 rows the following sets:

Join in the fun!
Question?

Holly Betz (949) 525-2804
Judy Kamman (949) 582-8140

..........................................................................
modafabrics.com/blockheads5

From the Moda website: This is a free quilt-along. No sign-ups are required.
﻿ Just download the pattern and you’re ready to sew! 

Surfside Quilters Guild at the Orange County Fair
Sharon Whelan

﻿On Wednesday, July 24,
Surfside Quilters Guild is going to the Fair!

 

Surfside Quilters Guild will exhibit at the OC Fair on July 24, 2024, from 11 AM to 9 PM.
Free admission and parking during the fair hours (until 11 PM) for our members and
their guests who volunteer for a 2-1/2 hour shift sitting at our exhibit table. Bring a hand
stitching project with you to work on while you interact with fairgoers in the air
conditioned Hobbies & Handcrafts building at the Costa Mesa fairgrounds. 
﻿The rest of the day is yours! Please contact Sharon Whelan to volunteer.

PHD - "Projects Happily Done"
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PHD, "Projects Happily Done," is an open
friendship group meeting the 4th Friday of
the month, January thru October each year.
We share our projects, ideas and questions.
Bring your list of 9 projects and you'll be
encouraged, supported, and enticed into
finishing one project a month. 
﻿Call Sheri Hill for more information.
(Sheri with completed #9)

Thank You To Our Sponsors

Julie Kemmerer and Christina Ehrengruber are coordinating Publicity and
Sponsors for the 2024-2025 Guild year.

Christina was introduced in the May Newsletter.
Meet Julie, who was part of the Boutique team for November Fest.

Julie Kemmerer retired this past November as a real estate agent
for 38 years. She tried to make it to 40 years, but her 20 year
photo wasn’t going to cut it anymore – and that was a good
enough reason to retire! Julie has been using a sewing machine
since single digit age. Quilting is relatively new, although it’s been
long enough that she can no longer say she’s new to quilting and
says, “It’s time to step up my game and learn to quilt!”

﻿Julie married her husband Mark on 11-11-11. This was her first marriage, at 52 years
old! Mark is a father to two, a grandfather to five and a great-grandfather to one. Does
that make Julie a great-grandma too? 

﻿We welcome our newest
sponsor, Jean Impey.

Thank you for supporting
Surfside Quilters Guild.
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Hospitality - Jaine Culbertson

Guild Members are invited to bring
treats for their birthday month....

or any month!

May Hospitality Drawing Winner:
Susie Whitney (right) with Jaine Culbertson, Chair

Monthly Mini
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Katy Lillie & Judy Nunn

May Monthly Mini

Jan Hirth (left) was the very happy
winner of the Anniversary mini made

by Nancy Ota (right)

($178 in tickets sold)

JUNE MONTHLY MINI

﻿Kimono by Elizabeth Geer is a
beautiful quilt. Perfect for Father's
Day or just because you love it!

Shooting Star by Mary Mulcahey is
perfect for all the patriotic holidays
this summer and for everyday. It is
a unique piece due to being able to
swap the block inside (the star) with
any other block of the same size! It
is like a frame of sorts.

This month we have 2 for you to choose from.
Buy 6 tickets for $5.00 in the color that corresponds to the mini you want to win.

Come by the table to see them both up close and buy your tickets
for the one or two you like!

Julie Kemmerer will be hosting the table this month
as Judy and I will be on the retreat.

August and September Workshops
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Laura Heine-Style Collage--Bouquet
Wednesday, August 14, 2024

9:30 AM to 3:30 PM
Gloria Dei Lutheran Church (Dana Point)

Description: Laura Heine is renowned for her
captivating collage quilts. These unique

﻿creations have garnered global acclaim. Her
collage quilts take us on an impressionistic

journey through fabric and creativity.  

Learn Laura’s collage technique from one of her certified instructors, Susy Nash. 
This would make a fun stand-alone mini quilt, or use it as the starting point

for a larger quilt. Finished size is 16 x 20 inches.
 Kit:  Susy provides a kit that includes the pattern and all Laura Heine fabrics.  

The price of the kit is $60, payable directly to Susy Nash.

Supply List: Pick up a copy of the supply list when you register. 
Cost: The cost of the workshop is $25. Please make checks payable to Surfside
Quilters Guild.

Block-Based Kaleidoscope Bargello
Jeff Warner

Wednesday, September 11, 2024
9:30 AM to 3:30 PM

Gloria Dei Lutheran Church (Dana Point)

Description: Kaleidoscope Bargello is a new
and unique shape for bargello quilts.

Jeff Warner is debuting his block-based bargello pattern for our guild. The single
block uses nine fabrics and finishes to an 18" hexagon. Workshop participants

will have about 2 hours of prep at home and you will complete the block
in the workshop. No UFO's. It uses all of the techniques from Jeff’s other

patterns, just in a smaller size.
Kit:  The block-based pattern will be provided free to students. 
If you want to buy Jeff’s original Kaleidoscope Bargello pattern (makes a 50 inch
square quilt) too, he will have it available for $12.

Supply List: Pick up a copy of the supply list when you register. 
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Cost: The cost of the workshop is $25. Please make checks payable to Surfside
Quilters Guild.  

Treasurer's Report - Nancy Ota

Final Report from Nancy Ota for 2023-2024
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Introducing New Faces on the Board
Welcoming Committee

﻿ Dawn Johnson & Glenna Anderson

Dawn Johnson
﻿Jeanette's sweet peas matched her hair!
I have been involved in the crafting and sewing world in one way or another all my life. I
was raised by a wonderful mom who instilled a love of creating both fun and useful items.
It became a way of life for me - operating a rubber stamp and scrapbooking shop for over
8 years. Now, I hardly ever sit down without something creative in my hands. I especially
love teaching and creating special things for others. 
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When I am not creating art in my sewing/craft room, I am
busy being a wife and homemaker for my wonderful
husband Mike. We are blessed with 2 sweet grandsons,
Rusty and Ryan. Home is an avocado ranch in Fallbrook
and we have 4 Fur-kids, also known as dogs! Roxxy is our
mix-breed rescue, Perri, a Harlequin Great Dane, and 2
blue Great Dane sisters. All of which fill my days with joy! 
I have been a member of Surfside Quilters Guild for five
years now, and love it. This group of amazing artists
inspires me and always encourages me to try something
new. I always learn something new at each meeting. I am
excited to be a part of the Welcoming Committee this

year. 

Glenna Anderson
It is an honor to be asked by our new President to
welcome all those who visit or join our Guild. As she
explained, we are asking the new people to wear a
white lei as a signal to all of us that this person is
new and needs friends to show them around and to
sit with them. I am certainly not a remarkable
quilter but I am enthusiastic about this art form
and hobby. Our Guild has a lovely history of being
very warm & welcoming to quilters of all ages and
levels of proficiency and we hope to help this
legacy continue.

Membership
﻿Kelly Counseller & Carol Gobrogge

At our SQG meeting on May 14, 2024, over 100 people were present. There were 91
current members in attendance. We also welcomed seven new members to our

guild! Please say hello to: Emily Pugmire, Linda Mora, Hanne Lohde, Debra Gilbert,
Barb Gauntner, Sue Everett, and Marla Entwistle at our next get together. 

We also had two guests join us in honoring our outgoing President Mary Mulcahey
and welcoming our new President Jeanette Brooks. Getting to see Mary’s President's

quilt and all the other Past-Presidents' quilts is always such a treat.
We have so many talented quilters in our Guild. 

Our Guild membership renewal drive is underway and we have already had the vast
majority of members turn in their membership forms and dues. Next month’s June

meeting is the final day to renew your membership and still be able to have your name,
photo, and information included in the 2024-2025 SQG Directory. You can send your

renewal form (found on the last page of your current Directory) to the
﻿San Clemente Post Office address found at the top of the form along with your $40.00

membership fee or bring it to our next Guild meeting on June 11th. 
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Happy Quilting Everyone!
Carol Gobrogge and Kelly Counseller

﻿These two lucky quilters won the
Name Tag drawing: 

Katy Lillie and Monica Shafer

Carol Gobrogge, Membership co-chair (left)
Katy Lillie, Monica Shafer

Philanthropy - Linda Chiu & Nancy Pestal

From Linda Chiu and Nancy Pestal ...
We make quilts for the community: Meals on Wheels, Ronald McDonald

House at CHOC, Marine Groups at Camp Pendleton, baby quilts for
various organizations, lap sized quilts for veterans at the VA Hospital

and youth shelters in the area. 
Our current inventory is 53+ quilts and 31 pillowcases

Please contact us if you have questions about size for each group.

Fabric sales brought in $117 at the May Guild meeting.
Half yards and full yards are also available now.

Wednesday, June 19, is our next Sew Day
The Center for Spiritual Living

1201 Puerta del Sol, San Clemente
We are there from 9:30 AM to around 1:30 PM.

Please join us if you can.
Bring lunch if you are there at lunch time.

What do we do on our Sew Days?
Sort fabric donations
Bring your machine and sew a top from a kit
Find backs for quilt tops
Make binding 
Cut out fabric for Kits
Sew a pillowcase
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We ask that you work on the part of sewing that you enjoy most! 
Piece the top and Philanthropy will finish.
Quilt the "sandwich" on your long arm or domestic machine
Sew the binding by hand or machine
Put together a kit that we have available
Or make a complete quilt, if you would like

We need a little bit of everything.

Teen Quilts for the Foster/Youth Shelters

Baby Quilts for upcoming Baby Showers (45" x 45”) 

    Adult Quilts for VA and Meals on Wheels

Pillowcases for CHOC -- We have kits available again.
-------------------------------------------------------------------------

NOTE: Please call Nancy Pestal or Linda Chiu if you want to make a large
donation of fabric. It is hard to manage large donations at Guild meetings.

﻿Philanthropy Location

Center For Spiritual Living
  1201 Puerta Del Sol

  (Talega) San Clemente

Park behind the building
for easy access to our room.

Show & Tell
New Chairpersons: Hiroko Moriwaki & Charlotte Runyan
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Glenna Anderson

This Family Tree is printed on
﻿Kona cotton by the Etsy Shop, Modern Fox. It is free to create your tree on
Family Search. The view for this quilt is "Fan Chart."

https://www.etsy.com/shop/ModernFox
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(Back of quilt)

Nancy Ota
I was thrilled in 2006 to have “Infinity” selected as Best Wall Hanging in
the Paducah Quilt Show. If you accept the prize, they keep the quilt for
the National Quilt Museum. So I made “Infinity II”. It is a strip pieced

technique that I learned from Andi Perejda in a BCQG workshop.

It was wonderful to see the original hanging in the museum
this spring when I returned to Paducah.

This recipe was enjoyed at the April Board Meeting
﻿and is shared here by special request.  

This Recipe Was Enjoyed at
Chinese Chicken Salad

Jeanette Brooks

Put in bowl:
2 bags chopped cabbage (then I chop up finer), or you can buy a small head
of cabbage and chop fine in your food processor
4-6 green onions, chopped
Generous amount of sliced almonds, roasted
2 chicken breasts, cooked and shredded
2 packages of Ramen noodles, crushed
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Dressing (I put in a jar and shake thoroughly before putting on salad)
1 cup vegetable oil
6 Tbsp. rice wine vinegar
4-5 Tbsp. sugar
Salt
Pepper

Assemble salad and stir all together. 

Quilt Show in Fort Bragg, CA

Join us at the 28th Annual Fort Bragg Quilt Show!
June 29-30, 2024

10:00 am – 4:00 pm daily
$10 Entry fee includes both days!

We are excited to announce the 2024 Fort Bragg Quilt Show,
“Around the Block.” The show will be held at Dana Gray

Elementary School in Fort Bragg, California, a perfect venue
as it has excellent lighting and plenty of room for

displays, classes, and vendors.

This year’s featured artist is Daisy Woodhams, a native of the West.
She started learning handwork from her great-grandmother, Grams,
and sewing from her mom. Her quilting journey began in the
summer of 2016 and her quilting portfolio includes multiple
techniques and styles. Recently she has been experimenting with
color, paints/inks, and texture in art quilts.
“Olivia” 31” x 37” Adapted from a pattern by Lynn Douglas
Pieced by Daisy Woodhams - Quilted by Daisy Woodhams

Surfside Quilters Guild Board Meetings

Everyone is always welcome to
attend the board meetings:

﻿
3rd Tuesday of each month at 10:00 am
Seaside Villas Clubhouse in Dana Point.

﻿Parking near the clubhouse is limited—
See the map for remote parking. 
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HAPPY JUNE BIRTHDAY!

Glenna Anderson - 1
Suzette Blake - 8
Becky Salvaggio - 10
Judy Hager-Schmid- 12
Sharon Scholfield - 13
Pam Hadfield - 14
Julie Kemmerer - 19
Diane Brewer - 20
Debbie Myers - 23
Lisha Sante - 25
Gloria Rose - 27
Victoria Keegan - 30

﻿2024-2025 Guild Officers and Committees

EXECUTIVE BOARD:
President - Jeanette Brooks
1st VP Programs - Pam Hadfield
2nd VP Membership - Kelly Counseller, Carol Gobrogge
3rd VP Facilities - Marcia Kuehl
Secretary - Janis Toman
Treasurer - Debra Hadley
Parliamentarian - Mary Mulcahey

STANDING COMMITTEES:
Directory - Debbie Myers
Block of the Month - Holly Betz, Judy Kamman
Hospitality - Jaine Culbertson
Monthly Mini - Katy Lillie
Newsletter Editor - Deanne Meidell
Newsletter Proofing - Sharon Whelan
Philanthropy - Linda Chiu, Nancy Pestal
Publicity/Sponsors - Christina Ehrengrubber, Julie Kemmerer
SCCQG Representative - Del Thomas
Show & Tell - Hiroko Moriwaki, Charlotte Runyan
Sunshine & Shadows - Sharon Whelan
Volunteer Coordinator - Deborah Warren
Workshops - Mary Arter, Monica Shafer

SPECIAL COMMITTEES:
Bus Trips - Elizabeth Geer, Deanna Garcia
Compliance Officer
IT Maintenance - Sandy Scott
Let’s Get to Know
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Magazine Recycling - Laura Miller, Debra Hadley
Photography - Del Thomas
Retreat - Michelle Howe
Web Mailing - Michelle Howe
Welcoming - Glenna Anderson, Dawn Johnson

The Surfside Quilters Guild, a 501(c)(3) corporation was established March 2009 to promote quilting and fiber arts in the

South Orange County area. The Guild offers the opportunity to share experiences with other quilters in an atmosphere of

fellowship as well as to enhance the knowledge and skills of its membership. Newsletters are distributed via the internet.

Meetings are the second Tuesday of the Month. Dues are $40 annually for the membership year from May 1st through

April 30th. Guests are always welcome for a donation of $5. Membership and Volunteer forms are available on our

website.

Publicity and Sponsors
New Chairpersons: Christina Ehrengruber & Julie Kemmerer

Find current information
about Guild activities on
Facebook and The Patch.

Meeting location: Gloria Dei Lutheran Church, 33501 Stonehill, Dana Point

﻿From North:
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Take 5 Freeway south and exit Camino Capistrano, exit #81.  
Turn left onto Camino Capistrano and proceed to Stonehill Drive.
Make a right and go up the hill past Del Obispo Dr. You will make a 
left hand turn at the next light which takes you directly into the
Gloria Dei parking lot.
 
From South:
Take 5 Freeway Northbound. Exit 79 toward CA-1/Pacific Coast Hwy onto
CA-1 N (Pacific Cst Hwy-California's Rte 1). Turn right onto Del Obispo St.
Go for 0.8 mi. Turn left onto Stonehill Dr. Go for 0.3 mi. Make a left at the
signal light into Gloria Dei parking lot. 

 
Surfside Quilters Guild

Guild meetings are held the second Tuesday of each month.
For more information visit our website.

https://www.surfsidequiltersguild.org
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